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SCHOOLS  DIVISION  OFFICE OF ANGELES  CITY

Advisory N#L19s. 2o24
August 12, 2024

In compliance with DepEd Order (DO) No. 8, s. 2018
This advisory is issued not for endorsement per DO 28, s.2001,

but only for the inforrmtion of DepEd officials,
personnel/ staff, as well as the concerned public.

(Visitwww.deped.gov.ph)

asp Membership Canpalgn

Please be informed of the attached letter from the GSP Council Executive and
Council President about the asp Membership Campaign.

Likewise,  be  guided  by DO  86,  s.  2012  on "Guidelines on Revitalizing Girl
Scouting in Schools Nationwide," stating that membership in the GSP is voluntary
and shall not be made a condition for enrolment, transfer, or clearance of pupils and
students. Membership fees and proceeds from fund-raising activities of the GSP sham
be  immediately  remitted  in  full to  the  GSP  local councils  duly chartered  by  the
National Headquarters. No quota on membership sha]] be required.

For information and guidance.

SGOD/CES/August
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August 7, 2024

Ett-
GIRL SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES

ANGELEs clrv GIRL scOuT couNclL
Sto. Domingo, Angeles Cfty

(mobile no.: 09297188070; email: ermymamae@gmail,com)

ENGR. EDGARD C. DOMINGO PhD, CESO V

Schools  Division Superintendent
DepEd Division of Angeles City

Thru:     PERC]VAL CAPITULO, PhD

Education Program Supervisor-SGOD
Division GSP Coordinator

EDGAR L. MANABAT, PhD
Chief Education Supervisor-SGOD

Dear SIR:

Greetings!

As we start the School Year 2024-2025, we would like to request from you  and your
good office to support .us jn our GSP Endeavor, as we encourage everyone to conduct
their GSP Membership Campaign in their respective schools and to Register and be part
of the Girl Scouting Movement.  We highly request for the annual registration of School
Troops, GSP Barangay & District Committees with a Membership Fee of Fifty Pesos (P50)

per meinber (girls, troop leaders/teachers, barangay/district committee members from
the  school  admin/PTA).     Also  an  additional  fee  Of  Plo  per  Troop,  P15  per  Brgy.
Committee and P50 per District Committee will be collected.

In    line    with    the    membership    campaign,    the    GSP    School    Coordinators    may
contact/coordinate directly with  our Council  Executive,  Mrs.  Myrna  N.  Pangilinan thru
text msg via mobile no.09297188070 & via fbmessenger for the details of registration
and remittance of collections.

We hope that this request would merit your kind consideration and approval..

Thank you and God bless.

Very truly yours,

tTri
MYRNA N. PANGILINAN

uncil Executive

ON. MA. VICENTA VEGA CABI

Duncil President

"ForonlyanorganlzaononOfdedlcatedandcornmtttedworkerscantlhetdealsOfGlriSeo\Itlngbepromoted."


